
More 
Meetings 

Post Office site still 
;:;;~;;;;ii~ ~ ;;iiiiii~~~~~~=-"::.=-~~~ under discussion 
A m11nthl 
CliHII[ tlrJ 

A picture of . 
concentration 

Czechosl()f)(Jkian born 
sculptor, Vladimir Gott­
wald is seen here working 
on the finer details of a 
recent bust. 

ROAD TREATMENTS 
TOGO AHEAD 

Caulfield residents will 
have an oppqrtunity to 
see more of his work at 
an exhibition to be held 
at the Caulfield Arts 
Centre later in June. 
(More details page 4). 

The exhibition will be 
complemented by a 
display of oils and 
watercolours. 

There has been positive 
resident response to traffic 
management proposals for 
the area bounded by 
Corrigil, Mu.rrumbeena, 
North and Koornang 
Roads. 

Numbers of residents 
confirmed their approval 
in written submissions to 
the Council and numer­
ous telephone calls. 

The treatment that has 
been planned for this area ._ _________ .. is designed to slow down 

the traffic that uses the 
through roads as a short­
cut to the east of the city. 
It may also have the effect 
of reducing the numbers 
of vehicles that use this 
route. 

Residents were asked 
for comments on the 
Council's proposed 
scheme for traffic manage­
ment in the area. The 
treatments that will be 
implemented include 
splitter islands at the exit 
points into Koornang and 

Murrumbcena Roads, and 
other treatments such as 
slow points and channel­
ised intersections along 
Corrigil Road, Moonya 
Road, Rosanna Street, 
Oakleigh Road and Leila 
Road. 

This scheme was agreed 
to by Councillors at a 
recent meeting of the 
Environment and Com­
munity Development 
Committee as part of a 
city-wide study of traffic 
management and is the 
first to be implemented. 

A Nursing Home by the skin 
The City of Caulfield 

may be among the last to 
receive Federal approval 
in principle for the 
building of a nursing 
home. 

A recent review of aged 
residential and 
domiciliary care by the 
Commonwealth govern­
ment indicates the new 
policy direction. 

The government's aim 
is to direct resources to 
the people in greatest 
need. It proposes that ag­
ed and disabled people be 
supported in their own 
homes for as long as possi­
ble in their own com­
munities. This may mean 
that there will be less 
Government funding 

directed towards the 
building of nursing 
homes. 

It is likely that the focus 
will be directed towards 
the building of hostels 
and, over time, both nurs­
ing homes and hostels will 
take increasingly frail 
clientele. Many people 
who today would be ad­
mitted to a nursing home 
will in future be placed in 
hostels. 

Since the introduction· 
of nursing home benefits 
in 1963, there has been a 
doubling of the number of 
beds available. The em­
phasis will now be on the 
provision of support ser­
vices to people in their 
own homes. Residential 
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DUAL-CONTROLLED - AIR­
CONDITIONED 

YOUR KEY TO BETTER DRIVER EDUCATION 

ofour teeth? 
care will be available only 
when these support 
systems no longer meet 
their needs and will also 
ideally promote 
rehabilitation. 

The Caulfield Council 
endorses the general 
thrust of this review par­
ticularly as it already pro­
v id c s numerous 
domiciliary programs. It 
will however urge the 
government to maintain 
the standard of care to 
current nursing home pa­
tients. It will also request 
that subsidies for hostel 
care of the frail aged be 
adequate and that funds 

be made available for 
modifications to hostels 
not currently suitable for 
the care of frail residents. 

Note: 
Intending applicants for 

the proposed Nursing Home 
are advised that che Coun­
cil is not yet ready 10 

establish an admission 
fJJ{Jjting list. 

It is 100 early co accept 
names for such a list 
because the approval is still 
only 'in principle'. There is 
still much work to be done 
before concrete plans can be 
made. 

Caulfield City Offices 
Cnr. Glen Eira and Hawthorn Rds, 

Caulfield. Telephone 524 3333. 
Opening hours: Monday, Wednesday 
to Friday 8.30 a.m. to 5.00 p.m. 
Tuesday 8.30 a.m. to 8.00 p.m. 

' 

The Planning 
Appeals Board 
convened recent­
ly to hear the 
case for and 
against the 
development of 
the old Elstern­
wick Post Office 
site. 

The Ministry for Plann­
ing and Environment in­
itiated proceedings with a 
call for an adjournment 
until the matter has been 
dealt with by the Historic 
Buildings Council. This 
proposal was supported 

by the objectors. 
The Council's legal 

representative put a 
strong case for the plann­
ing matter to be dealt with 
quite separately from the 
historical aspects of the 
site. But the Board decid­
ed to adjourn the bearing 
until July, when it will be 
heard at the Caulfield Ci­
ty Hall. 

la bringing down this 
decision the Chairman ad­
vised that the deferment 
was not an excuse for 
delay but that, in his view, 
it should speed up the 
processes. 

The Historic Buildings 
Council hearing will be 
held on June 18. At this 

meeting it will be deter­
mined whether the old 
Post Office building is 
worthy of preservation. 

The adjournment 
hearing of the Planning 
Appeals Board will be 
held in the Council 
Chamber at the Caul­
fi.eld City Hall between 
10.00am and 4.00pm on 
Tuesday and Wednes­
day, July 8 and 9, 1986. 

Whilst the hearing 
will be open to the 
public, only those 
people who joined in 
the appeal at the last 
hearing will be able to 
speak. 

Other Caulfield Projects 
Eis tern wick 

Supermarket 
This matter bas been 

deferred to allow further 
discussions with represen­
tatives of residents, 
traders and developers. 

Comments both for and 
against the development 
have been received. 
Neighbouring residents 
arc concerned with the 
impact the supermarket 
may have on the residen­
tial amenity of the area. 
Traders agree that a 

development of this 
nature is essential for the 
future of Elstemwick. 

It is anticipated that the 
issue will proceed to the 
June cycle of Council 
meetings for a decision. 

Arts Centre 
Relocation 

Architects have been 
briefed to prepare detailed 
plans for the construction 
of a mezzanine floor in the 
City Hall. 

Hawthorn 
Road Shops 

Following approval of 
this project, Architects 
Fredman and Malina have 
been briefed on the design 
and construction aspects 
of the building. 

Recent approval of 
special borrowing for the 
project will facilitate early 
completion. 

FIRE PROTECTION 
FOR PAVILION 

It is not surprising that 
the devastating fires at 
sporting fixtures in 
Europe last year 
prompted our own local 
fire brigade to look into 
the safety of all similar 
spectator accommodation. 
All V.F.A. grounds were 
included in this study and 
the Bricker Pavilion at 
Princes Park was also 
assessed. 

Following a preliminary 
report from the Metro-

politan Fire Brigade in 
June last year a number of 
recommeodations have 
already been imple­
mented. These included 
upgrading of the numbers 
and types of fire extin­
guishers available and 
modifications to doors and 
furniture. 

The final report from 
the M.F.B. recommends 
the installation of an 
independent fi.re water 

main and two fire hydrant 
connections. 

This rype of equipment 
was not installed when the 
building was erected in 
1968 but with changes in 
regulations, extensions to 
other pavilions in more 
recent years have included 
fire mains. 

The works will begin 
immediately and arc esti­
mated to cost $17,500. 

Army to exerc1 e 
..... ~~dom of Entry 

' . 

~ 

~IElll!i=:c~o.,i'> 

~ --,.,~=.-~ 

The Third Ordnance Services Unit 
of the Australian Army will exercise 
its right of Freedom of Entry to the 
City of Caulfield on Sunday, July 13. 

The Last time the Unit 
exercised this right, three 
years ago, local residents 
were treated to an exciting 
spectacle. 

After a short ceremony 
in Caulfield Park com­
mencing at 11.30 am, the 
Unit will march down 
Hawthorn Road, to the 
corner of Glen Eira Road, 
where it will be "chal­
lenged" by the City Mar­
shal. 

After declaring its right 
to the Freedom of the 
City, the Unit will then 
turn right into Glen Eira 
Road, where the salute 
will be taken by the 
Mayor. 

The Unit will theo turn 
left into the Hartley 
Avenue car park, where 
the parade is dismissed. 

The occasion is part of 
the tradition of the City 
and should not be missed! 



Letters To The Editor Red Shield Door Knock Appeal on again! 
Letters to the Editor are invited on any 

issue of local concern. Do y ou want to 
voice an opinion, raise an issue or ask a 
question on a local matter? 

Letters should be kept as short as 
possibk, typed or nea.tly hand written. A 
name, address and telephone number 
must be supplied but are not necessarily 
for publication. Anonymous letters will 
not be considered. 

Address letters to: The Editor, Caulfield 
Contact, P . O. Box 42, SOUTH 
CAULFIELD. 3162. 

Madam, 
I should like to support 

John Vincent's letter (in 
the last edition of Caul­
field Contact), concerning 
the need to heat the pool 
in the Munro Avenue 
complex. 

There does not appear 
to be a heated public pool 
in the whole municipality. 
Yet the area has a high 

Madam, 
So, the research on 

motorists' behaviour 
found that elderly people 
are amongst the culprits 
on the roads ... I suspect 
that the complaints came 
from young impatient 
drivers. 

Often old people these 
days are very much 
dependent on their car for 
communication with the 
world and "getting out of 

THE CRAFT 
OUTLET 

Handmade Fine Quality 
Craftware 

Goods made to 
order. 

*** Inspect at 

128 HAWTHORN RD, 
CAULFIELD: 523 8075 

OPEN WEEKENDS 

percentage of elderly resi­
dents, many of whom 
would greatly benefit 
from the year-round 
regular exercise such a 
pool would provide. 

I urge other residents 
who support this view to 
write to Council. 

Mrs M. Spottiswood 
Murnunbeena 

the house". Now, these 
people are to be subjected 
to further tests and undue 
stress situations. 

I wonder whether a sim­
ple note slipped in with 
their renewed licence or 
registration, suggesting: 
"If you are a slow driver 
keep strictly to the left", 
would just be sufficient to 
clear the roads for young 
and daring drivers. 

Irene Capek 
Caulfield 

If it's news, 
tell us! 

Tel. 524 3259 

vUa1tada 
Specializing in skirts and blouses. 

Exclusive designs in blouses plus other 
labels. 

ALTERATION SERVICE AVAILABLE 
126 HAWTHORN RD CAULFIELD 

TEL: 528 6171 

ART 
Full-time - an excitin~, intensive year of art and 
graphic design, preparing for a career. Excellent 
teachers, enjoyable and productive atmosphere. 

Limited places. 
Part-time - day, evening, even Sunday! Drawing, 
painting, life, portrait, illustration, graphics, 
calligraphy, airbrush, watercolor. Advanced and 

beginners. Small groups - enrol now. 
MELBOURNE SCHOOL OF ART 

475 Glenhuntly Rd, Elsternwick. Ph. 528 2315 

PHOTOGRAPHY 
Full-time - an exciting, intensive year of practical 
career training. Limited places - early enrolment 

advisable. 
Part-time - evening courses, B&W or Color, 
be11inner to advanced. Excellent facilities, skilled 
tuition, enjoyable small groups. Student work on 

display - visitors welcome. 

MELBOURNE SCHOOL OF PHOTOGRAPHY 
4n Glenhuntly Rd, Elsternwlck. Ph. 528 2315 

~b@P~ 
Lingerie, Hosiery and Actionwear 
Lovely range of sleepwear, dressing 

gowns, sweatshirts and leisurewear for 
winter. 

We stock sizes 8-26. 

Tel. 528 4509 
780 Glenhuntly Road, Caulfield 

(Right near Hawthorn Road) 

Page 2 - CAULFIELD CONTACT 

The annua l 
Red Shield Door 
Knock Appeal is 
being held on 
Sunday, July 6. 

A hardworking local 
committee has been play­
ing its pan to ensure that 
this year the Salvation Ar­
my will achieve its goal of 
$1.5 million throughout 
the Melbourne Metro­
politan area. 

Services provided by 
the Salvation Army in­
clude Lyndon Lodge, a 
home for twelve teenage 
boys in Hawthorn, in a 
program seen as giving 
these youngsters a stepp­
ing stone to independent 
life in the community. 

Pictured are 
members of the City of 
Caulfield Red Shield Ap­
peal Committee. Back 
Row, from left Mr Ted 
Tanner (MLA for 
Caulfield), Lieut. Peter 
Thompson, Mr Noel Jar­
rett. Front Row, from left, 
Mr Don Cardwe/4 Mrs 
Judy Ardnt, Gr Jack 
Campbell. 

1986 lnternational Face-lift for 
Year of Peace or is it Glenhuntl 

In truth, I wonder Youth Council, because u nemployed young Y 
what degree of con- if the cooks don't find people are invited to s • 
side ration world the right recipe very enter their art works in 
le.acfers are .rea~ly soon, we are all going to th is exhibitio~. Art ta ti On 
giving to maintain- end up well and truly works can be 10 any 
ing peace, resolving stewed. form or medium. The 
conflict and en• Focussing our attention artists and their work 
couragi'!g each othf"" on positive issues is one "".ill form ~ e bas~s of a 
to consider non-v io- small way of raising video which will be 
lent solutions in this, awareness of the real sent to world leaders to 
the In t ernat ional needs and one small but encourage them to find 
Year of Peace. It solid building b lock peaceful solutions to 
make_s one won~er, upon which we can con flict. 
does at not, especially build some hope. 
after the events in 
the past few weeks . 

Javier Pere! De 
Cuellar, the secretary of 
the United Nations 
r ecently made the 
following statement 
"There is no wonderful 
peace recipe for an ins­
tant peace, but with 
faith in the future and 
confidence in the 
human spirit, we must 
embark on a dynamic, 
perservering and syste­
matic crusade which 
will lead us, step by 
step to peace". 

The first step is the 
one that concerns the 

In a year designated 
the International Year 
of Peace and yet already 
so filled with acts of ter­
rorism and agression 
we need all the small 
bu ilding blocks we can 
possibly find. This 
building block is Caul­
field Youth Council 
contribution. 

We intend to organ­
ise a You th Art exhibi­
tion to be held in Sep­
tember 1986. The title 
of the exhibition will be 
"Reflections and 
Future of Peace". Stu­
dents, employed and 

T hrough the exhibi­
tion the Youth Council 
hopes to raise peoples 
awareness and under­
standing of living in a 
non violent world . 

Further informa­
tion can be obtained 
from Ly n Hye, Youth 
Develop m ent Officer 
by p honing 524 3333. 

Caulfield Youth 
Council 

The next meeting 
will be held on Thurs­
day May 29 at 7 .30 pm 
in the Staff House 
behind the City Hall. 

Media fitness personality Liane Scurrah launched a cookbook 
compiled by students at Cato College, in May. 

The cookbook which features more than 150 recipes contn'buted by 
students, parents and staff, is on sale for $10.00. 

For further information, ring Mr Rob Masters on 240 0177. 
Liane Scurrah (left) is pictured with Carolyn Atkinson, and 

students at Cato College, at the launch of their cookbook. 

Glenhundy Station is to be completely 
rebuilt, as part of the State Government's 
$72 million metropolitan station upgrading 
program. 

The Glenhuntly pro­
gram will see the demoli­
tion of the century old sta­
tion buildings, which will 
be replaced by a modern 
station complex, similar 
to the design of Boronia 
Station, which was open­
ed last year. 

The project, which will 
cost $385,000 will feature 
a comfortable centrally 
heated waiting room and 
ticket booking office. 

Glenhuntly is one of a 
number of stations on the 
Caulfield to Moorabbin 

section of the Frankston 
line to be rebuilt or 
significantly upgraded as 
pa.rt of the mstallation ofa 
third rail track on this sec­
tion of the line. 

When the new track 
goes into operation, two 
lines will be used for mor­
ning peak services to the 
city, and in the evening 
peak period, two lines to 
Frankston will be used. 

The new station should 
be finished by the end of 
the year. 

Neighbourhood 
Watch to go ahead 
Two Neighbourhood Watch areas arc to be set up in 

Glenhuntly, following an effective campaign for their 
introduction, by local residents. 

Arca One is bounded by Lyons Street, Koomang 
Road, Leila Road and Grange Road. 

Area Two is bounded by Lyons Street, Koornang 
Road, North Road and Grange Road. 

A public meeting of all residents in these two 
areas will be held on Monday, June 16, at 7 .30 pm 
in the City Hall. Invitations will be sent to each house­
hold. 

In the areas in which the Neighbourhood Watch 
Program has been introduced in Victoria, house burg­
laries have been reduced by an average of 45% and 
crime generally by an average of 30%. 

The program concentrates on alerting people as to 
how to improve the security of their homes and on being 
aware of possible criminal activity. 

Congratulations 
You may not be aware, 

but should you be about 
to celebrate your 100th 
birthday, or, with your 
spouse, your diamond 
wedding anniversary, 
there are a few people 
who would like to say 
'congratulations!'. 

The Queen, the Prime 
Minister, the Governor 
General, the State Gover-

nor and the Premier 
would like to know if 
there is a celebration in 
the offing. 
If you fall into one of 

these categories, or have a 
friend or relative who 
does, please let your local 
Member of Parliament 
know, so that the ap­
propriate congratulatory 
messages can be sent. 



Local Government 
Commission 

Public Consultation 
News from Council 

Caulfield 
Awards 

Chisholm Institute of 
Technology, has an­
nounced the recipients of 
the Ciry of Caulfield 
awards for 1985. 

The Local Government Commission is con­
ducting an inquiry into proposals for 

municipal restructure in Victoria. 
Members of the Commission will be avail­
able to ~ee! individuals and community 
groups wishing to comment on options 
recently released for the Bayside segment at 
places and dates set out below between 6.30 

p.m. and 9.30 p.m. 
If you wish to participate, please ring 
officers at Community Services Victoria at 

numbers listed to make an appointment. 
2 JUNE Fusion, 101 Murrumbeena, Road, 

Murrumbeena. Contact: Alf 
Gollogly 553 0711. 

3 JUNE Hampton Community Centre, 14 
Willis Street, Hampton. Contact: 
Alf Gollogly 553 0711. 

Copies of the options paper are available free 
of charge from Community Services Victoria 
Regional Office (contact numbers as above) 
or from the Local Government Commission 
17th Floor, 480 Collins Street, Melbourne: 

617 1228. 

OPEN 
GOVERNMENT 

Have you ever wanted to know what goes on at a 
Council meeting? 

Agendas may be obtained from the City Offices each 
Friday prior t? Council and Committee meetings. They 
may also be viewed at any one of the three libraries in 
the City. 

Residents may be interested to know that everyone 
~ho h~s a known int~rest in ~y item coming up for 
~~s~1on at a committ~e meeung receives a personal 
mv1tat1on to attend. This allows all parties to address 
the committees and put their points of view. 

Meeting dates for June 
Executive Services Committee Monday June 2 8pm 
Environment and Community 
Development Committee Tuesday June 3 8pm 
Economic Development Com Tuesday June 10 5pm 
Policy _& Resources Committee Tuesday June 10 8pm 
Council Tuesday June 17 8pm 

All enquiries should be directed to the Chief 
Clerk, Doug Evans, on 524 3333. 

, .. •· 

Disabled 
Rehabilitation 
Centre 

Permission has been 
granted and a notice of 
determination will be 
issued for the establish­
ment of a rehabilitation 
centre in Balaclava Road. 

The centre will provide 
assistance to disabled peo­
ple and include sponsor­
ship for improved job op­
portunities, therapy pro­
grams, counselling ser­
vices and the provision of 
aids and appliances. It 
will cater to some 300 
disabled people per year. 

Objections from 
residents included the 
possibility of parking pro­
blems and the inconve­
nience that might be 
caused. 

However the Council 
considered the proposal to 
be a worthwhile project, 
but in granting approval, 
conditions were applied in 
the event of weekend or 
evening use. 

Roofing decision 
deferred 

Nearby residents have 
expressed concern at the 
proposal to build a roof 
over an Elsternwick 
timberyard. No cha.age in 

the use of the area is plan­
ned. But the roof will pro­
v ide protection of 
materials and more com­
fortable conditions for the 
public and staff. 

Objections include the 
possibility of fire risk, 
reduction of sunlight, 
wind and rubbish pro­
blems, increased noise 
and others. 

The item came up for 
discussion at recent 
meetings of the Executive 
Services and Policy and 
Resources Committees 
and has been deferred for 
further discussion. 

A change of 
name 

Following the resigna­
tion of Brian Logan, Mr 
Neil Arbuthnot has been 
appointed to the position 
formerly known as 
'Manager Operations'. He 
will now be known as 
'Manager Engineering 
and Development' - a ti­
tle change which more 
closely describes the 
position. 

Mr Arbuthnot is a 
qualified Civil Engineer 
with a Municipal Engi­
neers' Certificate and a 
Graduate Diploma in 
Local Government 
Management. He will 
commence work for Caul­
field in June. 

A chance 
to talk 

Caulfield was privileg­
ed to have the company of 
State Minister for Local 
Government, The Hon. 
Jim Simmonds, M.P. al 
the May meeting of the 
Council. 

It was an opportunity 
for both councillors and 
sta.ff to discuss with him, 
at first hand, some of the 
issues that concern them. 
Piccured from left, Mr 
Doug Aylen (City 
Manager), Gr Max Blair 
(Mayor), Mr Simmonds 
and Gr David Bloom. 

Right Way J or Rights-of-Way 
The Council procedure 

for the closure of rights­
of.way has recently come 
in for some criticism. A 
review of the policy was 
therefore called for by the 
Environment and Com­
munity Development 
Committee of the 
Council. 

In recent cases property 

owners have lodged for­
mal objections to a discon­
tinuance because they 
have been unhappy with a 
proposed division of land 
rather than the closure 
itself. 

To avoid this situation 
the Council has approved 
a number of changes to 

SPECIAL DEALS 
LONDON via Canada or America 
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the procedure for im­
plementing the closure of 
rights-of-way. 

In future the Council 
will, when initially con­
sidering closure, adopt a 
"preferred" proposal for 
distribution of the land. 
Objections relating to 
both the discontinuance 
and the division of land 

will then be heard 
simultaneously in open 
committee. 

Both objectors and oc­
cupiers of disputed sec­
tions of land will also be 
required to provide full 
details of their claims 
prior to any public 
discussion. 

Phone 528 3458 
528 6540 

SOUTH CAULFIELD 
TRAVEL 

367 Hawthorn Road, 
Caulfleld South. 3162. 

No more 
cardboard please 

The fluctuations that 
exist in the paper industry 
have caused present supp­
ly to far exceed demand 
for waste paper. 

Australian Paper Manu­
facturers have conducted 
a waste paper and card­
board collection service in 
the City of Caulfield since 
J 982 and since that time 
an average of 1,100 tonnes 
has been collected each 
year. 

But they now advise 
that cardboard will no 
longer be collected. 
A.P.M. has expressed 
disappointment in this 
decision because of the 
general need to increase 
recycling levels within the 
community. 

The collection of waste 
paper will continue. 

Disabled Parking 
Up to now disabled 

drivers have been disad­
vantaged when it has 
come to parking in the Or­
mond shopping area. 

But the situation will be 
eased with the establish­
ment of a parking bay for 
the disabled i.n the Katan­
dra Rd carpark opposite 
the Ormond railway 
station. 

A new face 
Caulfield builders can 

expect a new face to greet 
them at the City Offices. 
Tom Govorcin has been 
appoint e d Deputy 
Building Surveyor follow-

ing the promotion of 
Geoff Milner. 

Tom is a qualified 
Building Surveyor with 
qualifications also as a 
Building Inspector, Scaf.. 
folding Inspector and Ar­
chitectural Draughtsman. 

He was previously 
employed by the Broad­
meadows and Melbourne 
City Councils and his ar­
rival has brought this sec­
tion to full strength for 
the first time in many 
months. 

Nepean Highway 
Lighting 

The section of Nepean 
Highway between 
Glenhuntly Rd and 
McMillan St, is one of the 
few remaining areas 
where the lighting has not 
been upgraded to keep 
pace with recent 
roadworks. 

The S.E.C. has for­
warded to the Council, its 
proposals for lighting this 
section of the Highway. 
As it is a declared state 
highway, the lighting 
costs will be shared by the 
Road Construction 
Authority, the S.E.C. and 
the Councils involved. 

The works will involve 
the installation of new 
poles to mount a total of 
27 new, high pressure 
sodium lights. Existing 
timber poles, brackets, 
wiring and substandard 
lights will be removed. 

Costs to Caulfield are 
calculated to be around 
SI 1,000 with an increase 
in the annual tariff of ap­
proximately $1000. 

Mr M.P. Edwardson is 
currently in the second 
year of a Bachelor of Arts 
and Mr T.H. Wilkinson 
in the second year of a 
Bachelor of Appl;ed 
Science in Computing. 

Both have achieved ex­
cellent results for their 
first year's work and so 
have received the City's 
recognition. 

National Awards 
The Federal Minister 

for Local Government, is 
to present awards to 
municipalities who have 
demonstrated innovation 
in the industry. 

Caulfield has made ten 
submissions in a variety of 
areas. They include staff 
training, community in­
form at ion, program 
budgetting, economic 
development policies and 
others. 

It will be interesting to 
sec if Caulfield's name is 
on the list when the win­
ners are announced later 
this year. 

Valuation Date 
The Acting Valuer 

General has advised the 
Council that the Minister 
for Property and Services 
has now formally fixed 
June 30, 1986 as the date 
at which the value of all 
rateable property in the 
municipali ty will be 
assessed. 

The General Valuation 
is due to be returned by 
October 1, 1988. 

e 

office typewriters 

See ... 
the adjustable keyboard 
with greater hand oomfort. 

Hear ... 
the quieter Daisy Wheel printout. 

Feel ... 
the comfort of key action touch . 

.. ~-- ~ ,., 'f 

,.. ,. 

- . . • . I. 

} ' - - . ,· ' \ 
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. . . advantages that come from Brother's 24 years expenence 
procb:lng 14,000,000 typewqers. 
You get storage memory. bi-dir9clional prinlout. an nsenable and 
sell-<:OnCalned lnlelface bolwd with COIT1lUler printout capability. plus 
Iha economy ol a longer lie rtilon. 

KEJI RJISIAI 
(Caulfield Computen) 

874 Glenhuntly Road, Caulfield South, Vic. 
PTY. LTD. Telepho,\e 628 4666 
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Off the Shelf cBJ 
News from the Caulfield Library 
Service 
Meet The Author: 

Our series of free readings, with a chance to meet 
the author, is off and running. These special 
evenings are held on a Thursday in the Caulfield 
Library, Maple Street, Caulfield Sth., at 7.30pm. 
Meet Maria Lewitt and Chester Eagle on June 12th; 
Barry Dickens and Kommines on June 19th; and 
Carmel Bird and Gerald Murnane on June 26th. 

Morning Tea and Music: 
The Elsternwick Library will be alive to the sound 

of music, thanks to the Caulfield City Choir, on 
Wednesday, June 18th at 10.30am. Morning tea will 
be provided. 

Come along, enjoy the music and- meet library 
staff. 

Rear access to the library, with only a small 
number of steps, is available to those of you who 
might have difficulty negotiating the library's main 
staircase. 

Computers - Everything You 
Wanted To Know, But Were 
Afraid To Ask: 

Di Inchley will conduct this free two hour seminar 
at the Elsternwick Library on Thursdey, July 3rd. 
Afternoon tea and child-care will be available, but 
enrolment is essential. . 

Enrolment forms will be available at the libraries 
from June 26th or by phoning Barry Scott on 
524 3357. 

Computer Programming 
Competition: 

Computer buffs aged between thirteen and 
nineteen are invited to enter this competition. 
Brochures are available from the libraries. Entries 
must be in by June 30th. 

New Books: 
TAPESTRY OF SPIES: By Stephen Hunter 

From the author of"The Second Saladin" comes a 
gripping new thriller which brings to life the horror 
and terror of the Spanish Civil War. 
THE BOURNE SUPREMACY: By Robert 
Ludlum 

Against the steamy background of Hong Kong, 
China and the West, Ludlum sets a compelling story 
of a man haunted by violence. 
I'LL TAKE MANHA TT AN: By Judith Krantz 

Maxi Amberville is bold, brash, and bad. At 
twenty-nine she's already enjoyed three husbands. 
When her uncle threatens to sabotage her late 
father's fashion magazine Maxi demands total 
: ontrol. 

The important lessons Maxi learns about family 
allegiance, the publishing industry and especially 
love, make Krantz's founh novel a moving story on 
par with 'Scruples' and 'Mistral's Daughter'. 
MEMOIRS OF MANY IN ONE: By Patrick 
White 

This remarkable new novel purports to be edited 
by White. The novel is formed from the memoirs of 
a fictional character, a lady with an odd sounding 
name -Alex Xenophan Demirjian Gray, and is a re­
enactment ofher life. We see Alex in many guises -
as Sister Benedict, who leads the frailest member of 
her order into the bush, there to learn the source of 
good news, as Dolly Formosa, an actress in a 
theatrical tour of outback Australia, and as a 
suburban housewife. Outrageous, funny, and at 
times moving, Memoirs of Many in One is an 
unusual yet entertaining novel from Australia's 
award winning writer. 

A special review 
Ten year old Hilary Badger has just read the latest 

book by popular children's author, Robin Klein. 
Here is Hilary's review of "Halfway across the 

Galaxy and Turn Left". 
HALFWAY ACROSS THE GALAXY AND 
TURN LEFT: By Robin Klein 

This is a humorous story about a family exiled on 
Earth after Father plays around with the lottery 
system back on planet Zyrgon. 

The Jacksons (this is their Earth name), encounter 
many situations that many residents of planet Earth 
would take for granted, and comment on them 
through different eyes. 

Qwk, the youngest member, has been nominated 
for a full professorship back in Zyrgon. Dovis, the 
startlingly beautiful teenager, is waiting to be 
auditioned for the Cosmic Flyen. X, the family 
organiser feels she doesn't fit in; mere organising 
talents are nothing in comparison to intelligence and 
beauty. 

The children's first encounter with school is a 
trying, but funny experience. Aunt Hecia, the 
outrageous, unconventional Aunt, visits the 
Jacksons, bringing with her Zeppy, who is a 
Zyrgonese Hiybred Antelope. He chews holes in the 
Jacksons family home. 

When some of X's acquaintances from school 
come to visit they are surprised to see the touches 
that Renee (the mother) has added to the home. 

The Jacksons' stay on Earth is worth reading and 
will be particularly appealing to readers aged 10-14. 
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FOCUS ON THE ARTS 
Caulfield Arts Centre 441 lnkerman Road, North Caulfield, 3161. Telephone: 524 3277 

Brilliant young 
pianist to perform 

Lisa Moore 

Flute 
Soloist 

Principal Flute with the 
Melbourne Symphony 
Orchestra, Prudence 
Davis will be soloist at the 
concert to be presented by 
the Club 7 Orchestra on 
Thursday, June 12th at 
8.00pm. 

The programme will in­
clude the Quantz Concer­
to for Flute in G Major; 
Mozart's Overture to the 
Marriage of Figaro and 
works by Ravel. 

Tickets, at $7.00 and 
$4.00 will be available at 
the door. 

Australian born pianist, 
Lisa Moore will give a 
recital at 3.15pm in the 
Arts Centre on Sunday, 
June 15th. 

Lisa, who completed 
her formal musical studies 
at Illinois University, took 
second prize at the Rocke­
feller Music Competition 
at Carnegie Hall, in 1981. 

Music critics both at 

home and abroad have 
described her ability as 
variously " first rate", 
"brilliant" and "a stunn­
ing virtuoso pianist". 

Each year, Ms Moore 
travels home to Australia ' 
to perform concerts of 
both contemporary and 
traditional works. 

Her Caulfield concert 
will include works by 
Beethoven, Brahms, 
Schumann, Ford , 
Albright and Ives. 

Enquiries and book­
ings can be made at the 
Arts Centre. 

For further informa­
tion, please ring 523 .8255 
or 481 6531. 

"Harcourt Landscape" is the title of this unusual 
photograph by landscape photographer, Ted Terry. 

Community Arts Snippets 
by Liz Clay, Community Arts Officer 

The Murrumbeena 
Spinners formed in 1977, 
when three mothers from 
Murrumbeena Primary 
School decided to meet 
regularly to share their 
ideas and talents for spin­
ning and weaving. 

The group now has 30 
members and meets mon­
thly in different members' 
homes. The meeting in­
cludes a show table where 
members display a recent 
creation, and thus share 

new pattern s and 
techniques. 

A permanent spinning 
workshop is held at 
Murrumbeena House, 
105 Murrumbeena Road, 
every Wednesday from 
1-4pm. Anyone interested 
in their work, or in join­
ing the group is welcome 
to come along. 

For further information 
about the Murrumbeena 
Spinners, please ring 
569 0193 or 211 2747. 

CAULFIELD 
FESTIVAL 

November 29 - December 7 
Organisers are constantly on the 
lookout for ideas to include in the 
program, and which reflect the diversity 
of the Caulfield community. 

Suggestions to date 
Include: 
• a multi-cultural food 

festival 
• a beautiful garden 

competition 
• a giant fun-run 
• street parties 
• a women writers' 

conference 

• giant puppet 
performances 

• and a bush dance 
If you have an exciting 

• or novel idea, or would 
like to be involved in 
organising any of the 
above activities, we'd 
like to hear from you. 
Ring: Liz Clay or Susan 
Clifton on 524 4263. 

Dancer in 
residence 

The Caulfield Com­
munity Arts program has 
received a grant from the 
Australian Council 
Theatre and Community 
Arts Board to employ a 
dancer in residence for the 
community. 

Local dancer Janice 
Burgess has been ap­
pointed to the position. 
Her first moves will be to 
contact local dance groups 
to try and link them 
together to set up work­
shops in dance, and to 
establish a new perform­
ing group for the area. 

The aim is to build up a 
successful "Caulfield on 
the Move" project which 
will culminate in its 
involvement in the 1986 
Festival. 

If you're interested in 
the project, please ring 
Liz Clay on 524 3333. 

Note: The next Festival 
meeting will be held on 
June 18 at 7.30pm in 
the Balcony Room of 
the City Hall. (Sub com­
mittee will be formed to 
look at arts, education, 
leisure and recreation, 
publicity and pro­
gramming). 

You've no excuse for staying 
indoors this month. 

We;ve a full program of exhibitions 
and concerts as well as a wide range 
of classes for young and old. 

Enrol now! 
There's still time to 

enrol in any of the many 
classes being conducted 
during Second Term at 
the Arts Centre. 

All classes start in the 
week beginning June 10th 
(the Tuesday after the 
Queens Birthday holiday 
weekend). 

Adults only 
• Knitting - beginners 
and advanced 
• Spinning - yes we do 
provide the spinning 
wheels! 
• Tapestry, weaving. 
• Speech and drama. 
• Tai-<:hi. 
• International cooking 
- this is a new class 
which looks at the cooking 

from a range of countries 
including India, Spain 
and Italy. The course 
ends with a sit-down 
meal! 

Kidstuff 
Afterschool classes are 

held from 4 pm to 
6 . 30pm weekdays. 
Classes are also held all 
day Saturday. 

Subjects offered include 
book illustration; multi­
media art; private and 
group music lessons and 
dance and drama. 

There are even special 
classes for pre-schoolers. 

Phone the Arts 
Centre for fur­
ther details. 

EXHIBITIONS 
Paintings 

You've still a few days 
left in which to visit the 
Caulfield Arts Centre and 
see an unusual and visual­
ly challenging exhibition 
by local artist Jane 
Dennis. 

Her work has been 
termed "bizarre, yet sim­
ple", with images from 
medieval masques and 
dances highlighting 
c o s tuming and 
atmosphere. 

The exhibition closes 
on June 11. 

* * * 
Photography 

Well known landscape 
photographer, Ted Terry, 
has prepared an exhibi­
tion of 100 prints which 
capture the beauty and 
strength of the Australian 
landscape. 

Sculpture 
Czechoslovakian born 

Vladimir Gottwald is 
hosting a wine and cheese 
opening for an exhibition 
of his work, at 2.00pm on 
Sunday, June 15th. 

Gottwald, who has 
many awards including 
the highly regarded Warr­
ingah Art Prize in Sydney 
in 1981, has been praised 
for his major contribution 
to the promotion of multi­
culturalism in Australian 
society. 

After graduating from 
the National Conser­
vatorie School in Ostrava, 
Gottwald gained practical 
experience in a ceramics 
factory where he sculpted 
porcelain figures. 

His exhibition will be 
complemented by a 
display of oils and water­
colours. 

* * * At the opening of the 
exhibition, at 7.30pm on 
Wednesday, June 11th, 
Ted will give a slide On our selection 
presentation of his colour 
transparencies. An invita- The current exhibition 
tion 1s extended to all in- of selections from the City 
terested people, and of Caulfield Permanent 
refreshments will be Art Collection highlights 
served. oils and ceramics and 

The exlu1>ition will closed on Sunday, June 
end on June 22nd. 7th. 
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Local poet wins 
international recognition 

"International Year of Peace . . . 
Insignificance", a poem by Geoffrey Parsons of 
Caulfield South, has been selected for inclusion 
in the international anthology 'Poets for Africa', 
to be published later this year. 

"International Year of Peace . .. 
Insignificance" 

I reach out and touch nothing. 
This nothingness becomes infinity 

Stretching into a never ending void. 
And where I stand - a small 

Miscroscopic speck in an awesome universe -
My body feels lost and insignificant. 

A s a member of the human race producing 
A world of supercilious importance, 
I realise the stupidity man originates 

By making war against his fellow man 
For supremacy of a grains of sand 

In the wonder of an infinite creation. 
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Magical Man! 
Eighty-two year old grams and cassettes. 

Will Alma of North 
Caulfield is truly an 
amazing man. 

Son of a professional 
vaudeville magician, Will 
began his own career in 
1918 at a Malvern church 
concert. After some years 
taking his show through 
Victorian country towns, 
he established the Alma 
Magical Company, and 
for the next fourteen years 
made items for nearly all 
the bigtime magicians 
touring Australia. 

Over the years, he 
steadily acquired a collec­
tion of 2500 books on 
magic, 7000 magazines, 
1200 photographs, 213 
posters, scrap-books, pro-

Then, only a few years 
ago, Will donated the 
whole collection to the 
State Library of Victoria. 
The collection, valued at 
over $90,000 provides 
first class references on 
every aspect of the art of 
magic in Australia. 

Will would like to add 
to the collection. So if you 
have any magical items 
suitable for inclusion, 
please write to him, c/­
The State Library of Vic­
toria, 328 Swanston 
Street, Melbourne, 3000. 

Pictured is Will Alma in 
his magical workshop 
(Photo: courtesy of 'The 
Age'). 

Caulfield & Carnegie Lions work together 
Over 70 guests attended the City of Caulfield and Carnegie Lions 

Clubs Presentation Dinner which was held at the R.S.L. Recreation 
Centre, Rosanna Street, Carnegie on 20th May. It was held to honour 
Robert Fisher who is to represent Australia at the Julien C. Hyer 
Youth Camp at Lake Texcoma, Texas and later at the Lions Interna­
tional Convention at New Orleans. 

The aim of the Camp is 
to promote Peace and 
Understanding 
throughout the World. 
This year the Camp is 
open to English speaking 
young people from 40 
nations. 

The two representatives 
from Australia, Robert 
from Melbourne, and 
Miss Lee Bland from 
Sydney, leave for Los 
Angeles on 20th June 
where they will be hosted 
by Lions families and will 
make visits to Disneyland 
and other tourist centres. 

Caulfield Lions Club have 
hosted no less than 40 
students and young peo­
ple from overseas, and 
since 1973 the Club has 
sponsored fourteen from 
Caulfield. 

After the American 
holiday, Robert will fly to 
England where he will be 
working on a farm before 
returning home just prior 
to Christmas. He com­
mences studies at Monash 
University in 1987. 

Pictured" is proud fat her 
Albert Fisher with his son 
Robert, resplendant in his 
official 'Lions ' blazer. 

PHONES 
Vooa-Phone Dletrlbutor -
Anewer Machine with Remote 
Control & Pager - Phonee, 
CordlHS Walk About, 

10 MEMORY PHONE4 Conference, Loud Speaking, 
FROM •24 Memory, Auto•Dlalllng 

CUNIIIIHAI C0IIUIICATI0II 
J.M. CUNNINGHAM l ION l'TY LTD 

Ph- IN 1171 Now For FI& No Obllgatloft Demonlllratlon 

• Chainsaws 
• Sharpening 

• Service 
• Accessories 

Call into East Malvern 
Mowers for good, old­
fashioned service with a 

smile. 
24 Kambrook Rd, 

Caulfield 
Tel. 211 6726 

TOBOGGAN HIRE 
Before you go to the snow this year, why not hire your 

toboggans before you go? 

SMALL $3 Per Day LARGE $5 Per Day 

Refundable Deposit 
• Discount for weekend hirings. 

• 20% discount for group hirings. 
Toboggans stack easily in car or bus. 

Pick up In the local area. 
For booklng, details or a quote phone Shane Holleman 

on 7445458. 

FACTORY DIRECT SALES 
Monday to Friday 9.00am to 5.00pm 

MEN'S KNITWEAR 
Italian and Hand Knitting Wools 

(on cones) 

243 BRUNSWICK ST, 
FITZROY 

TEL. 417 2419 A Youth Exchange pro­
gramme was adopted by 
Lions Clubs International 
in 1962 which aimed at 
promoting World Peace 
and Understanding and 
since then, thousands of 
young people from 
Australia have been 
hosted by Lions families 
throughout the world -
America, Denmark, Ger­
many, Sweden, Canada, 
England, Ja pan and 

New computer book 
for school students 

· elsewhere. 
Members of the 

Pills can kill! 
Did you know that those unwanted medicines, pills, tablets, eyedrops and 

ointments stored in your home could well result in tragedy? 
The Lions Clubs of Caulfield and Carnegie have joined together in a program 

to safely dispose of any unused or unwanted medicines, pills or tablets. 
This vital campaign, which has been authorised by the State Health 

Commission, will run from Friday June 6th until Friday June 20th. 
The following chemists have agreed to accept any such medicines you no 

longer want: 

ELSTERNWICK 
B.W. Fox 
392 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Elsternwick 
Halperin's Pharmacy 
342 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Elsternwick 
Geoff& Sue 

Szwarcbard 
393 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Elsternwick 

GARDENVALE 
Cooney & Jamieson 
Cnr Gr :denvale Rd 
& Nepean Highway, 
Garden vale 

ORMOND 
Maret Reicher 
517 North Rd, 
Ormond 
Lawrences Pharmacy 
481 North Rd 
Ormond 
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GLENHUNTLY 
J. W. Gleeson 
1144 Glenbuntly Rd, 
Glenhuntly 

SOUTH 
CAULFIELD 

Perlen's Pharmacy 
762 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Caulfield South 
Oscar's Pharmacy 
618 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Caulfield South 
Pincus Pharmacy 
775 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Caulfield South 

Princes Part 
Pharmacy 

441A Hawthorn Rd, 
Caulfield South 
Booran Pharmacy 
187 Booran Rd, 
Caulfield South 
Caulfield Pharmacy 
788 Glenhuntly Rd, 
Caulfield South 

For further information, contact either Harvey Wagstaff 528 5529 or 
Alan Hosking 578 1093 (Caulfield) or Ken Limbrick 568 7911 or Bob 
Sigmont 211 4634 (Carnegie). 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Computer master at 
Cato College, Neil 
Duncan, recently launch­
ed a book on computers 
for school children entitl­
ed "Computer 
Awareness". 

The book introduces 
students to computer 
technology in simple 
terms, and assumes that 
both the student and the 
teacher have no prior 
knowledge of computing. 

Each chapter is sup­
ported by exercises. 

"As a result of the book, 
it is hoped that students 
will cope better with their 
own encounters with com­
puters and perhaps may 
even look toward entering 
into further technical 
study," said Neil. 

Above: Neil Duncan, com­
puter master at Cato Col­
lege, gives advice to Tyson 
Scurrah of St Kilda during 
a computer class. 

WEEKEND 
WORKSHOPS 

A special weekend of creative workshops has 
been organised for June 28th and 29th, between 

10 am and 3 pm. 
Just bring your own lunch. 

We provide all materials and equipment. 

Creative Needlework 
Your tutor is Kerry Gavin. The workshop covers 
applique, fabric painting and printing, 

embroidery and beading. 

Calligraphy 
With James Corless. Learn the art of beautiful 

writing. Make your own cards, invitations. 

Papermaking 
Yith Dineke McLean. Create your own indivi­

dual handmade paper, from pulp. 

CAULFIELD ARTS CENTRE 
441 INKERMAN ROAD, 

TEL. 524 3277 
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I Trades Directory & Classifieds 524 3259 I 
CAR DETAILING 

car Detalllng, Caulfield 
area, buff and polish and 
clean, small car $60, 
medium $85 and saloon 
$105. If necessary will pick 
up and deliver. Only 2 cars 
per day. Peter 509 5071 
after 5 p.m. 

CARPET CLEANING 

CARPET CLEANING 
½ PRICE SPECIAL 

Lounge, Hall & Dining 

s25 1
~:'~ square feet) 

NATIONAIR 

211 7203 

BUILDER 

9 5281986 
RENOW.Tl<>tlS 

candinavlan 
Building Co. ~-.-.... 

P1umber9 a Electrlclena. 
Window Replaeements 

Kttr:hens. Sunrooms. ere. 
ANY SIZE JOII 

For f,rst-<:lass tradesmen at 
very competrtive rates 

ELECTRICAL 

ELECTRICAL 

TECHNICIAN 

General electrical work, 
weekend and after hours 
work preferred. No job 

too small. 

Reasonable rates. 

Tel. 578 9388 
(A.H.) 

GARDENING 
Gardens cleaned up, rulr 
bish removal, trees pruned 
or lopped, lawns mowed. 
Phone Paul Kenny 
592 0050. 

HANDYMAN 

Home Repairs and 
Maintenance 

Our motto: 

Do It once and do it well is 
your guarantee. Building 
Condlflon Appraisal on 
request. Bankcard and 
Mastercard accepted. For 

service, ring all hours: 

569 7549 

LAWN MOWING 

Lawn mowing, garden 
clean-ups, rubbish removal, 
trees pruned or lopped. 
Phone Paul Kenny 
592 0050. 

PAINTERS 

PAINTER/ 
DECORATOR 

Interior and Exterior 
painting and wallpapering. 
Also small general repairs. 

Member M.P.A. 
Please ring 
528 2805 

REPAIRS 

Koomang Trading 

Fridges and Washing 
Machines 

Repairs and Servicing 
Service calla and minor 

adjusting $25.00 
Open 7em to 8pm 
Monday to Friday 

Phone 569 8820 

REPAIRS 

HUGHESDALE 
MOWERS 

Sales and Service 

Chainsaws and Brush 
Cutters, pick up and 

delivery. 

All work guaranteed. 

TEL. 568 5243 

SEWING MACHINE 
SERVICE AND REPAIRS 

$20 
Plus parts if required 

Electrical work must be 
quoted. 

Work guaranteed. 
35 yrs experience. 

TEL. 509 6658 

TREE REMOVAL 
Trees pruned or lopped, rulr 
bish removal, lawns mowed. 
Phone Paul Kenny 
5920050. 

WINDOW CLEANING 
THE WINDOW CLEAN• 
ING PEOPLE. Any job, 
free quote, please phone 
819 2944 anytime. 

Ring us about 
our advertising 
rates 

• 

I 

Tel. 524 3259 

TUITION 

CHEZ NOUS LE FRANCAIS 
Do you speak French? 
French tuition for 
beginners, advanced and 
conversation. Ring 
578 8226. 

FRENCH AND ENGLISH 
tuition for individuals and 
groups. High School 
students and adults. Quali­
fied, experienced teacher. 
Tel. 527 4844. 

.LINDIE'S HOBBY 
CERAMICS. Classes are 
being held in ceramics on 
Tuesday and Friday nights, 
dealer for Harrison Beil and 
Duncan Glazes Please 
phone 544 7321. 

MATHEMATICS TUITION 
given up to HSC level by 
Honours graduate. Please 
ring Bob, Tel. 523 8706. 

SPEECH AND DRAMA 
TEACHER, private tuition 
available, phone 523 5682 
(A.H.). 

UNI GRADUATE experi­
enced teacher offering 
tuition in Italian. All levels 
including adults. Tel. 
221 2917 

SUCCESS 
DRIVING SCHOOL 

Learn to drive confidently 
and correctly with 

SUCCESS 
Manual or Automatic 

TEL. 578 6656 

EMPLOYMENT 

School Crossing 
Supervisors 

The Caulfield City Council requires supervisors to 
carry out the duties of school crossing supervisor at 

various locations throughout the municipality. 
Ail equipment, including a uniform, is provided by the 
Council and the current salary rate is $6.91 per hour 

worked. 
The hours of duty are one hour In the morning and one 

hour in the afternoon of each school day. 
If you are interested in this type of work, please 
contact Mr. C. Etherington, Superintendent Traffic 

and By-Laws, telephone 524 3274. 

Appendix A 

WANTED­
DRIVERS AND 

JOCKEYS 

The City of Caulfield Meals­
on-Wheels team requires 
more volunteer drivers and 
jockeys to help deliver meals 
to residents of Caulfield. 
Drivers receive a petrol 
voucher for five litres of 
petrol each time they go out 
and may have a free meal 
after the rounds are 
completed if they wish. 
Why not join a friendly team 
of people? Call in at 15 
Truganlni Road, Carnegie or 
telephone June Bellote 
on 211 7044. 

BY-LAW No. 156 
I K. Hodgson of 159 
Sycamore St., Caulfield 
South hereby give notice 
of my intention to apply 
to the Council of the City 
of Caulfield for permis­
sion to keep more than 
two dogs on premises 
situated. 159 Sycamore 

Don't Hide It!... 

St., Caulfield South. 
The number of dogs pro­
posed to be kept is three. 
Objections to be lodged 

within one month. 
Date: Tuesday May 20, 

1986. 

LOST. One Steelcralt brown 
pusher in Caulfield Park on 
Tuesday May 13. If found 
please telephone 578 4684. 

WANTED TO RENT -
Double garage or similar 
for storage purposes only, 
1 or 2 years (or any conve­
n i en t length) . Tel. 
569 8820. 

Sell It 

Telephone Contact Advertising 
5243259 

Advertising Deadlines 
for New Ads 

NEXT CONTACT JUNE 25 
• Display Ads that need to 

be assembled -June 16 
• Trades Director/Classified 

Ads -June 18 
• Finished Art - June 20 

Telephone 524 3259 

OMMUNITY ACCESS COMMUNITY ACCESS COMMUNITY ACCESS 
HAVING 
DIFFICULTY 
WITHTHE3 
''R''s? 

If you're like 45 year old 
father and manager, John, 
and can't read, you're 
one of ten percent of 
Australia's adult popula­
tion who have major il­
literacy problems and 
Holmesglen College of 
T AFE can help you. 

The College runs Adult 
Literacy and Numeracy 
programs, which train 
volunteer tutors to work 
with adults who want to 

improve their reading, 
writing and arithmetic 
skills. 

The courses are design­
ed around two-hour a 
week sessions, at a time to 
suit you and your in­
dividually selected tutor. 

Or perhaps you know of 
someone who may be 
helped by such a ~rogram. 

For further infonna­
tion, please ring Patti 
Wenn, at the College on 
567 1555. 

Tutors needed 
If you would like to 

help the Holmesglen Col­
lege of TAPE with its 
numeracy program, and 
can spare two hours a 

week, please ring either 
Dave on 567 1545 or the 
Secretary of the Compen­
satory Education Depart· 
ment on 567 1547. 

Native Plants Society 
lf you're a lover of Grove, Carnegie. 

native plants, and would 
be prepared to join a 
group of dedicated plant­
lovers, please note that 
nominations for the 
1986-87 committee of the 
Caulfield and District 
Australian Plants Society 
will be called for at the 
June meeting. 

Activities include the 
production of an infor­
mative newsletter, and 
organising outings to a 
range of interesting 
venues such as the 
Melbourne Wildflower 
Show to be held on 
September 13 and 14. 

The Society meets at For funher information 
7.45pm on the first Tues- about the Society and its 
day of the month, at the activities, contact the 
hall on the comer of Secretary, Mrs Carol 
North Road and Tara Booth, on 211 1425. 
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Federal funding 
Labor MHR for Henry, mitory style centres. 

Mrs Joan Child has an- . . 
nounced Federal funding Hunt~ngdale Tech~ucal 
for local alternative School is also to receive a 
residential care programs $19,817 ~rant under the 
operated by the Victorian Commumty Employment 
School for Deaf Children. Program to empl~y two 

people to work m the 
The funding package of school's Student and 

$158,013, approved by Community Support 
Community Services Pro11:ram. 
Minister, Senator Don 
Grimes, represents 
reimbursement for the 
purchase of two group 
homes, one at Holloway 
St, Ormond, the other at 
Jasper Road, Bentlei11:h. 

Each group home is 
established in a normal 
suburban setting and ac­
commodates five children 
who had previously been 
living in institutional dor-

Work will include up­
dating and computerising 
records, and liaising with 
groups using the school 
for community purposes. 

Another grant is to be 
made to the Caulfield 
Park House After School 
Program which will 
receive $7,122 under the 
Outside School Hours 
Care Program. 

Kilvington School Tour 
If you would like to join in a conducted tour of the 

Kilvington Baptist Girls Grammar School in Ormond, 
on Saturday, June 28th, please contact Mrs Roberts on 
578 6231. 

Senior staff will be present to talk with visitors. 

Term Two at Fusion 
Community Centre 

Activities planned for Term Two at Fusion 
Community Centre, 101 Murrumbeena Rd, 
Murrumbeena, include: 

- musical appreciation for preschoolers (Wednesdays 
10.30-11.30am) 

- parenting workshops, and 
- various craft and cookery classes. 
Fees are only 50 cents a session, plus material costs. 
Regular monthly family film nights are held on the 

third Friday of the month at 7.30pm, and include such 
recent releases as Goonies, Jewel of the Nile and Burke 
& Wills. 

Admission to these sessions is by donation. 
For funher information on Fusion, or to book for any 

activity, please ring either Sandy or Kerry on 568 2427. 

The Middle East today 
a personal view 

Mr Robert Smith, NSW Director of Churches of 
Christ Development and Education Department, and 
Sister Mary Lou Moorhead, General Secretary of the 
Victorian Council of Churches will tell of their 
experiences as pan of an Australian Council of 
Churches delegation to the Middle East late last year. 

The talk will be held at 7.30pm on Saturday June 
28th, at The Caulfield Church of Christ, 206 Bambra 
Road, Caulfield. 

If you are interested in the topic, please come along. 

Caulfield Hospital 
welcomes volunteers 

Red Cross Volunreer, Mrs Sally King, is piccured at 
Caulfield Hospital showing one of the large prim books to 
Mrs Peg Walter and Mr Alan Minis. 

Red Cross volunteers play an imponant role in the 
life of Caulfield Hospital. 

Each week, they stock a large trolley with books and 
magazines which they take around the wards, spending 
much valued time with individual patients. 

If you can spare a day a week to help brighten the lives 
of the patients, please give Red Cross Field Officer, 
Lydia Jeffery a ring on 616 9804. 

A playgroup 
with a 

dzff erence . 
The Montessori Play­

group, in South Caulfield, 
would welcome enquiries 
from intending members. 

The Montessori method 
centres on activities which 
develop a child's in­
t e 11 i gen c e, self­
confidence, co-ordination, 
orderliness and powers of 
concentration. 

The Playgroup caters 
for preschoolers from 18 
months to four years and 
meets every Wednesday 
and Thursday from 
9.30am to 11.30am at the 
Uniting Church Hall, cor­
ner Booran and North 
Roads, South Caulfield. 

For further informa­
tion, please ring Marjorie 
Barrett, on 527 8030. 

"Encore" 
program for 

A1A V members 
Members of the Mastec­

tomy Association of Vic­
toria are eligible to join 
the Encore program, 
which is held on the se­
con d and fourth 
Wednesdays of each 
month. The program con­
sists of floor and pool ex­
ercises and games, follow­
ed by refreshments and an 
informal meeting. 

For further information 
about Encore, ring the 
MAV secretary on 
878 2090. 



I RECREATION AND LEISURE. 

School cricketers 
win international 

match 

Matthew Britten 
topscored with 92 
runs in the Caulfield 
Grammar School 
victory in Sussex, 
England recently. 

Matthew is one of 16 
promising young 
cricketers at present on a 
24 day tour of England. 

The match was the first 
of eight the team will play 
while away. 

Highlight of the trip to 
date was a visit to Lords 
where the Marylebone 
Cricket Club played host. 

While at Lords, the 
team practised at the In­
door Cricket School, and 
toured the museum and 
long room. 
Several members of the 
touring Caulfield Gram­
mar School cricket ceam are 
pictured with coach, Rob 
Nicoll, just before 
departure. 

Care to 
Croquet? 

Croquet is a game with 
a long illustrious history. 

If you'd like to learn to 
play, the Elsternwick Cro­
quet Club, next to the 
Hopetoun Gardens, Vic­
toria Street, Elsternwick, 
would welcome your 
enquiries. 

Just ring either Mrs M. 
Fagan on 523 8593, or 
Mrs L . Uglow, on 
528 1028. 

Linking children 
with older adults 

Caulfield Library Ser­
vices have developed an 
exciting program, in 
which every fortnight, 
five children from St An­
thony's Primary School, 
meet with five older 
adults residing in 
Caulfield. 

The aim of the pro­
gram, which uses reading 
as its focus, is to give the 
participants the ex-

perience ofliving in an ex­
tended family. 

"Both the children and 
adults get a real kick out 
of interacting with each 
other," Barry Scott, 
Caulfield Community 
Services Librarian said. 

The adults, most of 
whom live at Heathlands 
Hostel, are paired with 
children, and are given 
the opportunity to help 
them by listening to them 

read. 
"The primary aim of 

the project is social," Mr 
Scott said. "Its biggest 
achievement is the links 
that it establishes between 
old and young." 

The program has been 
recorded as pan of an 
entertaining and infor­
mative video on Council 
services for the elderly, 
which is to be released 
soon. 

Youth Resource Centre 
project under way 

Four local youngsters, 
employed under the Com­
munity Employment Pro­
gram, commenced renova­
tions on the Maple Street, 
South Caulfield property 
in mid April and hope to 
complete the job by mid 
October. 

The Youth Resource 
Centre (upstairs) has been 
painted and carpeted. 
Tasks still to be done in-

elude building cupboards 
and shel v ing and 
renovating the small kit­
chen with two serveries, 
to function as a coffee 
shop. 

Downstairs, in the 
recreation area, the toilets 
will be painted, and mir­
rors and cupboards added. 
The foyer including the 
offices will be repainted, 
and the hall floor resurfac-

ed and relined. 
Outside, the barbecue 

area is to be landscaped, 
providing an attractive, 
and much-needed facility. 

Local young people are 
welcome to drop in to the 
Centre any time to see 
how the work is progress­
ing. Ideas about activities 
and programs to be con­
ducted at the Centre are 
also welcome. 

LEISURE LINES 
by David Melvin 
Co-ordinator of Leisure Services 

In Our Prime 
In last month's issue of Caulfield Contact I wrote about the newly established 

competitive court game for older adults called Pryme Ball. This month I would 
Ii.kc to talk about the diverse range of recreational activities conducted by the 
Council for older adults and preview a new information video produced by the 
Council called In Our Prime. 

Activities Programme 
Caulfield Council's Recreation Officer for Older Adults, Penny Paxman, 

conducts a comprehensive range of recreational activities for Caulfield's older 
residents. The activities include a learn to swim programme that provides 
participants with the opportunity to learn to swim in a local heated swimming 
pool, exercise classes that promote physical fitness and muscle tone, a walking 
group that meets each month for an invigorating walk through the local parks and 
many other activities that cater for a wide variety of interests. 

New Video 
The activities have always proved to be ext.remely popular and it has been 

difficult to meet public demand. In order to address this shortfall the decision was 
made to produce an information video that would provide community groups with 
details of how to establish and run their own activities. . 

Funding for the film was obtained from the Department of Sport and Recreation 
and the Box Hill College of T AFE was commissioned to produce the video. The 
project, which took a number of months to develop and organise, has just been 
completed and the video is due for public release within the next few weeks. 

The film provides an interesting overview of the wide range of recreation pro­
grammes conducted for older adults within Caulfield, including the compre­
hensive range of recreational activities provided by the Caulfield Library Service. 
The video also highlights the many benefits that can be obtained from such pro­
grammes, encourages community groups to develop their own programmes and 
provides detailed information on how they can be organised. 

If you belong to a community group that would like to develop a recreation pro­
gramme for older adults and you would like to see In Our Prime, then please 
contact the Recreation Officer for Older Adults, Penny Paxman on ph. 524 3333. 
The video is available for loan free of charge and it comes with a comprehensive set 
of notes that give useful information on how to develop recreation programmes for 
older adults. 

Rover Scouts in novel 
Mooniba Float 

The two Rover Crews 
in Caulfield District -
Hellsgate and Wingate 
Rovers combined with a 
group of Downs Syn­
drome youngsters from 
Janesfield Training Cen­
tre in Bundoora, to build 
an imaginative and 
colourful float for the 
1986 Moomba Parade. 

The float depicted 
scenes from 'Alice in 
Wonderland' and gained a 

well deserved Honorable 
Mention from the proces­
sion judges. 

Local Rovers and 
children from the 

Janesfleld Training 
Centre teamed well to 
create this novel 
Moomba Float. 

NEW RESIDENT'S KIT 

If you have just moved into the Caulfield 
Municipality and would like to know about 
Caulfield and its facilities, the City Offices have 
available a New Residents' Kit to answer all 
your queries. 

I 

Scout leaders 
needed! 

The 9th Caulfield Scout 
Group is in need of Scout 
Leaders between the age 
of 18 and 40 (male or 
female). 

Junior Basketball being planned 
If you have bought a property you should 

automatically receive a Kit in the mail. If you 
are renting a property please telephone Sonja 
King on 524 3259 for your Kit. 

No prior knowledge of 
the Scout Movement is re­
quired, but an enthusiasm 
to help young boys, aged 
8 to 14, to become self­
reliant and self-sufficient 
individuals is essential. 

If you're interested, 
please ring either Trevor 
Findlay on 568 6865 or 
Jeff Gross on 569 7398. 

If you have a young 
member of your family 
interested in basketball, 
here is an ideal oppor­
tunity for them to 'get in 
on the ground floor'. 

A basketball clinic for 
boys and girls of primary 
school age will be con­
ducted at the Caulfield 
Recreation Centre in 
Maple St. It will be run 
under the jurisdiction of 

the Victorian Basketball 
Association and inter­
national coaches will be 
there to ensure that the 
youngsters receive the 
best available intro­
duction to the game. 

Parents will have the 
satisfaction of knowing 
that their children will be 
taught correctly and when 
they are sufficiently 
experienced a regular 

Sunday afternoon com­
petition will be organised. 

The older boys and girls 
can also become referees. 
They will have the oppor­
tunity to attend an eight­
week clinic being run at 
the same time as the 
basketball. At completion 
they will receive a cer­
tificate and badge and 
their names will be for­
warded to the Basketball 

Referees' Association. 
Opportunity will then be 
provided for them to of. 
ficiate at games under the 
guidance of experienced 
referees. 

All enquiries for both 
the Basketball Clinic and 
the Junior Referees ' 
School should be directed 
to John Frecker, 19 
Hartington St, Elstern­
wick, tel. 528 1871. 

Do you want to lose weight and 
keep it off? 

Thousands of people are doing Just that with these 
Internationally used Herballfe products and a 

calorie controlled diet. 

Satisfaction guaranteed. 

For more information contact Richard at 
Real Living on 347 9977. 

CAULFIELD CONTACT - Page 7 



CONTACT DIARY 

Street Stall 
MAY 31 - The 

Caulfield Baton Twirlers 
and Wingate Rover Crew 
will be holding a combin­
ed street stall outside 
Coles in Elsternwick to 
commence at 8 a.m. till 12 
noon. Cakes, jams, books, 
plants etc. all available. 

Probus Club 
JUNE 3 - The 

Caulfield Probus Club 
meets in the Comminee 
Room of the Caulfield 
City Hall at 10 a.m. 
Guest speaker Rabbi John 
Levi will speak on 
"Massada". Morning tea 
provided. Enquiries to 
Harry Hawker on 
211 706 7 or Coll Hipkins 
on 534 2785. 

Meeting 
JUNE 3 - The Caul­

field and District Branch 
of the Society for Grow­
ing Australian Plants is 
holding a meeting to com­
mence at 7.45 p.m. at the 
hall, cnr North Road and 
Tara Grove, Carnegie. 
Visitors welcome. 

Card Afternoon 
JUNE 4 - The 

Caulfield/St Kilda AIJJ[­
iliary of the Queen Vic­
toria Medical Centre 
holds card afternoons on 
the first Wednesday of 
each month at 12 noon in 
Caulfield City Hall, 
elevator to first floor. Cnr 
Glen Eira and Hawthorn 
Roads, Caulfield. After­
noon tea supplied, raffie 
and lucky seat will be 
drawn. $1.50 donation. 
Enquiries on 592 8701 or 
'J/.7 5216. 

Basketball 
JUNE 5 - Basketball is 

played at the Ajax Centre, 
97 Alma Road, East St 
Kilda, wecknights from 
7 p.m. till 10 p.m. Any 
persons interested in join­
ing a senior team should 
Tel. 527 6034. 

Do you have an event coming up that 
you would like publicised? Contact Diary 
is compiled each month by Ruth Mansell 
who would be pleased to receive notice of 
your event by the 15th of each month. Post 
yom notice to Contact Diary, P.O. Box 42, 
South Caulfield, 3162 or telephone Ruth 
Mansell on 524 3259. 

50/50 Dance 
JUNE 7 - The Hal­

cyon Club is holding a 
50/50 dance at the 
Murrumbeena Park Hall 
staning at 8 p.m. Anyone 
in1erested phone 
578 2414 or 578 5801. 

Chisholm 
Presents 

JUNE 8 - Ladies and 
Gentlemen, Chisholm 
presents "Brandenburg 
and a Bite" concertos two 
and three plus Vivaldi's 
"Four Seasons" at 
I l.30 a.m., level two - B 
block, Phillip Law 
building, Caulfield Cam­
pus. Enter from Queens 
Avenue. $12.00, Conces­
sion $10 including three­
course meal. Enquiries on 
573 2179. 

Fine Art 
JUNE 9 - An exhibi­

tion from C.I.T., second 
year Fine Art Students 
will be held from 9 a.m. 
till 8 p.m. every weekday 
on the second floor of B 
block, C.I.T., Cnr 
Queens and Railway 
Avenues, East Caulfield. 
Enquiries on 573 2257. 

Croquet Club 
JUNE 9 - The Caul­

field Park Croquet Club 
would like anyone inter­
ested in learning Croquet 
to come along to the 
club. Cnr Hawthorn and 
Balaclava Roads. Monday 
mornings at 10.30 a.m. 
Free tuition. 

Descantors 
Choir 

JUNE 9 - Vacancies 
now exist for tenors and 
basses in the Descantors 
Choir. Those interested 
should ring Co-ordinator 
on 578 2268 or 25 7650. 

Bingo 
JUNE 10 - The 

Caulfield Central Sub 
Branch of the R.S.L. 
holds fun nights for all, 
including Bingo, Indoor 
Bowls, Dancing and Sing­
ing nights. For enquiries 
please telephone 
528 6088. 

Beauty 
Demonstration 

JUNE 10 - A Hair and 
Beauty Demonstration is 
being held at the Elstern­
wick District Bowling 
Club, Victoria Street, 
Elsternwick, at 10.00 a.m. 
Everyone welcome. Dona­
tion 50c. The afternoon 
will be followed by indoor 
carpet bowls. Enquiries 
on 529 1458. 

Walking Group 
JUNE 10 - The Early 

Planning for Retirement 
Association Walking 
Group is meeting at 
11 a.m. at the Alben Park 
Lake Golf Course car 
park. Alight at tram stop 
23, St Kilda Road. Ring 
Norma Riley on 568 7732 
for details. 

Card Afternoon 
JUNE 10 - The Caul­

field Hospital Senior 
Auxiliary is holding a 
cards afternoon com­
mencing at 12 noon at the 
Hospital Recreation 
Room, Kooyong Road, 
Caulfield. Donation 
$1.50, afternoon tea and 
prizes . Enquiries on 
527 5216 or 531 5859. 

General Meeting 
JUNE 11 - The Caul­

field Auxiliary for the 
Royal Southern Memorial 
Hospital is holding their 
19th annual general 
meeting commencing at 
2 p.m. in the Board Room 
of the Hospital. Guest 
speaker, afternoon tea. All 
welcome. Enquiries 
509 1130. 

Angling Club 
JUNE 11 & 25 - The 

Oakdale Angling Club is 
presently looking for 
members and meets at 
Mumunbeena Reserve at 
8 p.m. on Wednesday 
evenings. Contact Max 
Born on 544 3703 for 
information and meeting 
dates. 

Crazy Whist 
JUNE 12 - Crazy 

Whist is held at 1.30 p.m. 
every Thursday afternoon 
in St David's Hall, cnr 
Grange Road and El Nido 
Grove, Glenhuntly. After­
noon tea provided in­
cluding prizes. Donation 
60c. 

Carers' Group 
JUNE 12 - The 

Carers' Group meets on 
the second Thursday of 
each month at 2 p.m. at 4 
Freeman Street, South 
Caulfield. The aim of this 
group is to provide 
mutual support and 
information to people car­
ing for a confused relative 
or friend. For further 
information please contact 
Lorraine Le Clerc on 
524 3333. 

Recital 
JUNE 12 - A free 

lunchtime recital will be 
held in the Lecture 
Theatre B218, level 2 -
Phillip Law bui.lding, B 
block at 1 p.m. Enter 
from Queens Avenue. 
Lilli Allgood and Andrew 
Gordon present "3 Fan­
tasies for Piano". Duets 
by Mozart, Schuben and 
Stolz. Enquiries on 
573 2179. 

Pryme Ball 
JUNE 13 - Pryme Ball 

training sessions will com­
mence at 3.30 p.m. at the 
Caulfield Recreation Cen­
tre. Anyone interested in 
playing should come 
along in tracksuits and 
sandshoes. Contact Penny 
524 3333 for further 
information. 

Bowling Club 
JUNE 14 - The 

Elsternwick District 
Bowling Club is holding a 
'Solo Saturday' com­
mencing at 1.30 p.m. at 
the Elsternwick District 
Bowling Club, Victoria 
Street, Elsternwick. After­
noon tea and door prizes. 
Visitors welcome. Dona­
tion $1.00. Enquiries on 
529 1458. 

Sports Service 
JUNE 15 - The 

Elsternwick Uniting 
Church, cnr Foster Street 
and Glenhuntly Road, is 
holding its annual Sports 
Service, commencing at 
10.30 a.m. followed by a 
light luncheon. All 
welcome, enquiries on 
523 6312. 

Bottle Drive 
JUNE 15 - The Sixth 

Caulfield Scout Group 
will be conducting a bottle 
drive as a fund raising ac­
tivity. Will call and 
remove any empties that 
residents may have. Please 
tel. 578 9304 and a collec­
tor will call that day. 

Photography 
Group 

JUNE 16 - The Early 
Planning for Retirement 
Association Photography 
Group meets at Jack 
Campbell's, 1 St Georges 
Road, Elsternwick at 
7.45 p.m. Bring along 20 
slides or prints of rcflec­
t ions, sunrises and 
sunsets. Visitors welcome. 
Enquiries on 523 9228. 

Meeting 
JUNE 16 - The Auxil­

iary for the Aged and In­
firm at Caulfield Hospital 
is holding a meeting to 
commence at I p.m. in 
the Recreation Room at 
the Caulfield Hospital. 
Cards to follow afternoon 
tea. All welcome. En­
quiries on 523 7630 or 
211 6429. 

Outing 
JUNE 17 - This 

month's outing of the 
Caulfield Probus Club 
will be to "International 
Mail Centre", Maffra 
Street, South Melbourne 
(men only). Members will 
meet in the Caulfield City 
car park at 9.15 a.m. 
Transport will be in 
private cars. Further en­
quiries to Bernard Karp 
OD 528 6514. 

Pensioner 
Association 

JUNE 17 - The Caul­
field Branch of the Com­
bined Pensioners' 
Association meets at the 
Caulfield City Hall every 
third Tuesday of the 
month at 1.30 p.m. Take 
lift to first floor. Further 
enquiries on 578 7918. 

The falling value of the Australian dollar means 
all imported cars will cost more. 
WE HAVE ORDERED OUR NEW RANGE OF 
Turbo charged 626's, Turbo 929's, and Fuel 
injected 929's. 

enA 
SO WE HAVE TO CLEAR OUR SHOWROOM 

We offer unbeatable Trade-Ins and Special 
Deals to Mazda buyers for June. 
so s·uv NOW AND SAVE! 

llim'!Da 0 
153 HAWTHORN RD., CAULFIELD LMCT 1552 
FOR NEW MAZDA COMMERCIALS AND QUALITY USED CARS ALL LOCATED AT CNR. NORTH RD. & BAMBRA f10 .• CAULFIELD. PH: 578 6335 

PHONE 
528 5888 
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Garden Club 
JUNE 17 - The Caul­

field Garden Club is 
holding a meeting in the 
Uniting Church Hall, cnr 
Kooyong Road and 
Jupiter Street, South 
Caulfield at 1.30 p.m. Mr 
Bill Cubbins will speak on 
gardening with a dis­
ability. Admission 50c. 
Enquiries on 596 3257 or 
596 4085. 

Historical 
Society 

JUNE 18 - The Caul­
field Historical Society 
meets on first floor of the 
Caulfield City Hall at 
8 p.m. Guest speaker will 
be Mr Donald Taggart 
talking on the "Early 
Days at St Kilda". All 
welcome. Enquiries tel 
578 3145 or 523 5136. 

Meeting 
JUNE 19 - The Early 

Planning For Retirement 
Association is holding a 
general meeting at 
7.30 p.m. at the Caulfield 
R.S.L., Hawthorn Road. 
Guest speaker will be Mr 
Harry Hawker, President 
of the Caulfield Probus 
Club. Visitors welcome. 
Enquiries on 211 3687. 

Music Lovers' 
Society 

JUNE 21 - The Music 
Lovers' Society are 
meeting at St Paul's 
Anglican Church, Mal­
vern/North Caulfield, op­
posite Glenferrie Road in 
Dandenong Road. Enter­
tainment will be Solo and 
Trio items commencing at 
8 p.m. Supper included. 
Enquiries on 211 0850. 

Garage Sale 
JUNE 22 - The Sup­

port Group for the Haifa 
Refuge for Women and 
Children will be holding a 
garage sale at 124 Bambra 
Road, Nonh Caulfield, 
commencing at 10 a.m. to 
3 p.m., bric a brae, 
household goods etc. Tea 
and coffee available, all 
welcome. For enquiries 
tel 528 4126. 

Arthritis 
Foundation 

JUNE 23 - The Caul­
field Self Help Group of 
the Anhritis Foundation 
meets at 259 Kooyong 
Road, Caulfield, at 
10.15 a.m. Visitors 
welcome, enquiries on 
527 2185. 

Garden Club 
JUNE 23 - The 

Garden Club is holding 
their next meeting at 
8 p.m. in the Uniting 
Church Hall, cnr 
Kooyong Road and 
Jupiter Street, South 
Caulfield. Geoff Stockton 
from Tyabb will speak on 
Pelargoniums. Visitors 
welcome. Enquiries on 
596 7513. 

Glass Blowing 
JUNE 23 - The Or­

mond Branch of the 
Auxiliary for the Alfred 
Hospital will hold a glass 
blowing demonstration at 
10.30 a.m. in the Uniting 
Church Hall, North 
Road. (Two doors from 
Booran Road.) Goods may 
be purchased. Morning 
tea served. All ladies in­
vited. Enquiries on 
570 3887. 

Gas Association 
JUNE 24 - The next 

meeting for the Caulfield 
Branch of the Women's 
Gas Association will be 
held in the AIJJ[iliary 
Room of the Caulfield 
City Hall at 1 p.m. Will 
members please note 
earlier starting time. 
There will be a demon­
stration by Macadamia 
Nuts. New members 
welcome. Annual sub­
scription 50c, afternoon 
tea 20c. Enquiries on 
557 2254. 

Meeting 
JUNE 25 - The Caul­

field Community Educa­
tion Group is holding a 
meeting in the Committee 
Room of the Caulfield 
City Hall at 7.30 p.m. All 
welcome. For enquiries 
tel Jim Badger on 
524 3333. 

Travel Group 
JUNE 25 - The Early 

Planning For Retirement 
Association Travel Group 
meets at Caulfield Gram­
mar music room, Glen 
Eira Road at 7.45 p.m. 
Beny Huston will show 
slides of "The Carib­
bean". Visitors welcome, 
enquiries on 568 7732. 

The next Caulfield 
Contact will be pub­
lished on Wednesday, 
June 25. The deadline 
for submission of 
copy is Wednesday, 
June 14. 


